
My name is Mike Fladeland. I'm a Bismarck 
resident and a member of the Board of Trustees of 

the Veterans Memorial Public Library (VMPL). I 
oppose HB 1205 for several reasons, including 

references to “maintaining or promoting certain 
books,” pertaining to certain subjects listed under 

Section 2. However, my primary objection is to 
censorship of the collections of the state’s public 

libraries.  

The VMPL has a Collection Development Policy that 

includes sections addressing Principles of Selection 
and Reconsideration of Library Materials. As stated 

in our Principles, "The Library makes available, as 
the budget allows, a wide range of ideas and 

viewpoints in a variety of formats in support of an 
informed citizenry. It supports the individual choice 

and judgment of library users in seeking 
information and upholds the freedom of users to 

read, view, and listen, even though the content 
may be controversial, unorthodox, or unacceptable 

to others."  

The Reconsideration section provides for "a 

process whereby opinions and/or complaints from 
Burleigh County citizens or individuals with 

current, non-resident Library cards regarding 

materials selection can be voiced," and acted upon.  



That's how the VMPL approaches censorship as 
well as, more specifically, "book banning." On a 

broader level, the American Library Association 
affirms in the Library Bill of Rights, that "Libraries 

should challenge censorship in the fulfillment of 
their responsibility to provide information and 

enlightenment." Further, the Association, in a 
Freedom to Read Statement, states "The freedom 

to read is essential to our democracy."  

A recent article in the New Yorker magazine is 

entitled, “What are we Protecting Children from by 
Banning  Books?,” The author, Katy Waldman, 

sums up her article by stating, “A recent wave of 
bans comes as many Republicans, in their 

opposition to gun control, climate science, food 
stamps, public education, and other social 

services, work assiduously to render the lives of 
American children as unchildlike as possible. A 

number of grownups apparently feel emboldened 
to spend their lives playing peekaboo with reality. 

Their kids may not have that luxury.” 

Ms. Waldera accurately states there is a “wave of 

bans” nationwide this year in many states, 
including Texas,  Florida, and North Dakota. It 

appears our legislators are bowing to a minority of 
vocal citizens who want to limit what is available 

for the majority of responsible citizens to read or 
observe. While we are concerned about the welfare 



of our children, this is not the solution to what 
really is not a problem in our state’s libraries. This 

bill represents an insidious and dangerous attempt 
to limit the people's freedom of choice, while 

hiding behind he guise of “protecting our children.” 

 


